
Our Board 
New Officers appointed 

Chairman – Paul Dare

Vice Chairman and Media Officer – 
Louise Newman

Secretary – Alex O’Neill

Treasurer – Sue Payne

Directors – John Zahl, Tania Fraser, 
Letetia Berthelsen, Gary Harris

The role of Director is voluntary. If you 
have an interest in joining the Board, and 
have a passion in growing a business that 
makes returns to its community, please 
speak to me. 

If your organisation would like us to speak 
at a meeting – give me a ring.

Our Chairman 
After seven years in the role, Chairman 
Tim Duggan has retired. At our AGM 
Tim was presented with a plaque 
acknowledging his commitment and 
dedication to the Community Bank® 
branch since it was just a dream in 2004.

Taking over the position is Paul Dare. 
Currently the Pastor at Mundubbera 
Baptist Church, a Board Member of the 
Wide Bay Health and Hospital Board, 
Paul was previously Service Manager 
and Engineering Manager for Sikorsky 
Australia, and an Australian Army Major. 
Paul is involved in Regional Development 
Australia Wide Bay Burnett, disaster 
management for Mundubbera, and 
NBRC social wellbeing committee. Paul’s 
qualifications include an MBA (Technology 
Management),  a Bachelor of Engineering 
(Aerospace),  a Masters of Divinity and a 
Graduate Diploma in Ministry. Paul and 
the Board are keen to grow the banking 
business throughout the Burnett.

Steve Myers making presentation to Tim Duggan. 

Our company
Our Community Bank® company has had 
a name change. At our AGM in November 
the name of the company was changed 
to North Burnett Community Enterprises 
Limited. This better reflects the regional 
nature of our banking business.

Rob Watt and Steve Myers – 5 year service award.

Our staff 
Mundubbera Community Bank® Branch 
has won the Branch of the Month again! 
Branch Manager Rob Watt, and staff 
members Judy, Kay, Letetia and Melissa 
are always there to help you. Don’t forget, 
Rob has accreditation with our rural 
specialist bank – Rural Bank. Personal, 
business and rural banking can all be 
handled by our local staff.

Our shareholders
We have some 218 shareholders with 
a total of 603,409 shares issued in 
our company. At times, as people’s 
circumstances change, they may wish to 
sell their shares. We have a list on the 
Mundubbera Community Bank® Branch 
page on the Bendigo Bank website – of 
share numbers and prices. If you are 
interested, please look at the website or 
contact Secretary Alex O’Neill.

North Burnett Community Enterprises Limited  

54 Lyons Street, Mundubbera, QLD 4626 

ABN 33 120 578 565

Directors: Paul Dare, Louise Newman, Tania Fraser, Gary Harris, Susan Payne, Barry Zahl, Alexandra O’Neill and Susan Payne.
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Rural Bank is a wholly-owned subsidiary 
of Bendigo Bank. If you would like to 
transfer your loan to Rural Bank – there 
has never been a better time. Speak to 
Rob about what Rural Bank can offer 
your business and how we can make it 
easy for you to change banks.

Bendigo Loans and Credit Cards are subject to 
terms and conditions.  Some fees and charges 
to apply and valuations will be necessary for 
refinancing and attracts charges from the valuer.  
All loans are subject to Bendigo Bank’s normal 
lending criteria.  Bendigo and Adelaide Bank 
Limited ABN 11 068 049 178. AFSL 237879.

Shareholder registry
We are updating our Shareholder Registry. Please contact us to ensure we have the 
correct details on the register.

We were disappointed to hear of the 
closure of the credit union in Eidsvold. 
We are very aware of the loss of any 
business to our rural communities. 
We have worked with Council and local 
business owners to ensure that the 
people of Eidsvold are supported. Staff 
have also travelled to Eidsvold to help 
set up new accounts.

Local news 
Check out our 
facebook page!
https://www.facebook.com/
MundubberaCommunityBank

Up and coming events
2014 will see the Community Bank® 
branch provide support to four show 
societies in the North Burnett. Members 
of staff and the Board will be attending 
each of the shows in Gayndah, Eidsvold, 
Monto and Mundubbera to explain the 
benefits of having a Community Bank® 
branch. There will be a lucky draw at each 
show, where one lucky patron will receive 
a bank account with $200 credit. Visit our 
marquee and put your name in the draw 
to win.For the first time we have partnered 

with Bendigo and Adelaide Bank to 
offer a scholarship to rural and regional 
students attending university for the 
first time in 2014. Mundubbera student 
Kristy Thorburn was the inaugural 
winner of the scholarship from a field 
of worthy applicants. Kristy will study 
nursing at Griffith University. “This has 
made my day, my week and my year,” 
said an excited Kristy when she was 
told she had won the 2014 scholarship. 
“It will be a wonderful help in meeting 
expenses this year.”

Scholarship 

Kristy is presented with her scholarship by 
Director Alex O’Neill.

A recent insurance promotion at the branch saw two iPads 
distributed to a local customer and their nominated community 
organisation – The Mundubbera Show Society.

Our branch is owned by local 
shareholders, and is excited to 
serve the wider North Burnett 
community into the future.

Presentation of iPads to Show Society and Anthony Jones. 


